Minutes for the October Officers’ Meeting

Held in New Waverly at Citizen’s Bank 

October 19th, 2000

12 officers/members in attendance

Call to Order 7:22pm

· The Seneschal opened the meeting briefly going over the minutes from populace.

· The Baroness had serious words about the forums for discussion in the Barony. She would like very much not to see any backstabbing and trivial bickering. Her request is for all to please be kind and remember the family aspect of the Barony.

· HE Brian du Val is in Huntsville Memorial Hospital. Visiting hours 6:30-8:30 RM 330. He will hopefully be released this weekend.

Event Related

· For Bastide des Corbeaux, the early spring event, Ldy Hrafna and Ldy Clarissima are preparing the budget for December’s officers’. They are still in need of fabric donations & the lending of rugs/pillows.

· Scottish Trinity Festival is not happening due to a change in organizational leaders. 

· Yule Party autocrat, HE Gwynn will be preparing a workday in November. Gift exchanged format to be determined by HE Gwynn and Ld Marius, the Autocrats of the Yule event.

Trash Pick Up/Site Work

· Sir Kief reported  very little trash on the highway and they also recently mowed. Trash pick-up is still scheduled for this Sunday, Oct. 22nd at 9:00am.. Site work will also be Sunday. 

· Dec. 10th is the last trash pick-up of the year. At December’s populace we will discuss whether or not to continue with the project.

· The Site Work committee, composed of: Ld Marius, Sir Kief, HE Chrystal, Don Zorc and HE Brian, will be getting together before the end of the year to discuss a solution to the road. Proposed and put for consideration at this meeting was the addition of a culvert. The old privies will also be moved and re-scheduled for firewood.

· Sir Kief made everyone aware that the site has been under attack by pine beetles, which are causing many of the pine trees to die. This could cause all lumber on the property to be cleared.

Officer’s Reports

· Seneschal’s reports included a recommendation for where we can hold the populace meetings starting January. The Fire Station #2 has a room, which will accommodate us nicely. Sir Kief mentioned that this would be an excellent opportunity for a public works project possible location for fighter practice. A motion was raised and put under consideration to move an occasional officers meeting to the Sitar Restaurant in the Woodlands for dinner meetings.

· HE Chrystal spoke about the importance of meetings and fighter practices in various locations to help spread our notoriety. She feels that having more than one populace meeting at this time would not be a good idea, but that we should be more varied in where we hold fighter practice, in order to reach more of the public.

· The Seneschal pushed the Fighter Practice Committee to meet and bring something for the populace as soon as possible, regarding whether or not to move fighter practice. Suggestions were made for having a demo/practice at the Fire Station #2 and in the Woodlands. The committee includes Don Zorcon, Ld William, Ldy Hrafna, HE DsD and Ldy Kezia.

· The Seneschal issued HE Brian’s report about the storage room. There are still a few officers who need to get a listing of things they have to Brian. HE Chrystal will be donating some shelving as soon as possible. 

· Ld Arturius got signed the paperwork by Dr. Faire and the Barony is now an official SHSU student organization. He is still working on the parade and demo information.

· Ldy Clarissima gave Ld William the Black’s Knight Marshal report. He is in search for a deputy and fighter practice this Sunday will be held at the site. 

· For the Chronicler’s report, Ldy Clarissima informed everyone that though the majority of paper work related to her office was lost in her recent apartment fire, she was able to salvage some computer documents and the Quoth will continue on schedule. 

· Ldy Jacinth gave the Virtual Scribe’s report. She has found an affordable domain name service for the Baronial web site. The motion was passed to register the domain name of ravensfort.org and the Baronial web page be directed to www.ravensfort.org. Cost of the service will be $15 per year and will include several other interesting services that will be announced as they are set up.

· HE Gwynn brought up an excellent idea to in-state some artisan recognition. A new, voted upon, artisan would be given a yet to be named honor, that will change quarterly and will not impact the yearly Artisan competitions at Defender. She also announced that Bjornsborg and Raven’s Fort were the only Baronies to receive good reports from her regional quarterly report. Persons wanting more information about this subject, please contact HE Gwynn.

· Don Zorcon announced a Brewing Guild meeting at the Keep this Saturday.

· Ldy Hrafna announced a post-ponement of the Basic Garb class till next month.

Meeting Adjourned 8:50pm

Dinner followed at the Out Back in Conroe

